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March 15, 2018

Affirm United/S’Affirmer Ensemble
Dear AUSE:

Thank you for your correspondence of March 1, 2018 outlining that none of the Conferences will
transition their designation as Affirming into the changes anticipated January 1, 2019 provided the 43"
General Council enacts the relevant remits. Your letter arrived immediately prior to a Staff Leaders
gathering. The Staff Leaders are the Management Group from the General Council Office along with the
Speaker and Executive Secretaries from the Conferences. My colleagues and | discussed this
information and agreed that | would communicate with you on our behalf.

The Staff Leaders are concerned that the church will move from the position of having several
Conferences along with a number of Presbyteries designated as being Affirming to having NO decision-
making council of the church beyond the congregation with that designation. While AUSE’s
commitment to the integrity of the process for designation is admirable, we fear the outcome will be
experienced as a loss for the LGBTQ community and its allies in terms of personal security and
denominational commitment.

We are also aware of the workload new regions will have. They will be taking on new responsibilities
with new partners and less (and also potentially new) staff. We anticipate that the initial months of the
transition will be devoted to subjects requiring the regions action on congregational matters: pastoral
relations, property, etc. Staff Leaders are worried that the regions will not have the capacity to make
this important work a priority despite their conviction of its necessity. What will that mean for the
LGBTQ community and allies who may already be experiencing a sense of loss? Will a foreseeable time
lag due to transition deepen a sense of isolation or foster a feeling of abandonment?

These concerns prompt us to ask if AUSE might consider another possibility: where a new region
consists of previously Affirming Conferences designate the region Affirming on a provisional basis and
require that within the next eighteen months, by June of 2020, the region submit a new vision
statement and action plan to maintain its status. This would recognize work already undertaken, set a
timeline to put Affirming on the agenda early in the life of a region, and require re-engagement with the
topic to make new the commitment.
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We offer this for your consideration and look forward to your response.
Shalom,
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CheryI—Anr{ tadelbauer-Sampa
Executive Secretary, London Conference
On Behalf of Staff Leaders, The United Church of Canada
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